74 West Seymour Street
Kamloops, BC V2C1E2

VIAEM
AlL i 250828 5500

F 250828 5631
January 3, 2020
2840 Virtual Way

[ applicant Vancouver, BC V5M DAG

information } .
I 604 270 0649

s Bele com

Dear

Re: Request for Records: BCLC File 19-095

British Columbia Lottery Corporation (BCLC) writes further to your December 5, 2019 request under B.C.'s Freedom
of Information and Protection of Privacy Act {FIPPA) and BCLC's letter dated December 9, 2019,

You requested:

"Please provide all international travel records and related records for Jim Lightbody, Brad Desmarais and
Robert Kroeker in the year of 2017, (Jan. 1 2017 to Dec. 31 2017) with regards to casino business in
MACAU (a.k.a. Macao) including but not limited to costs, agenda, records of recorded meetings with
professionals, officials or business persons, itinerary, expense claims and notes.”

BCLC is providing 57 pages of records in response to your request.

Some information has been withheld from disclosure under sections 17 and 22 of FIPPA. Disclosure of this
information couid reasonably be expected to harm the financial or economic interests of B8CLC and would be an
unreasonable invasion of personal privacy. Below are the reasons for withholding information under each of the
exceptions to disclosure noted.

Section 17 (financial or economic interests)

The information withheld under this section is harmful to BCLC's financial or economic interests because disclosure
would reveal plans that relate to the administration of a public body that have not yet been implemented or made
public. Additionally, disclosure of the information would reveal commercially sensitive information about potential
new products and services being contemplated and would provide BCLC competitors with valuable information.
Further, disclosure would reveal information about negotiations carried on by BCLC.

Section 22 {personal privacy)

The information withheld under this section includes the signatures of BCLC employees, employee numbers, credit
card and loyalty/membership card information, and information about personal vehicles. Information withheld
under this section also includes personalized registration codes, barcodes, and confirmation numbers that may
facilitate access to the personal information of BCLC employees when used in combination with other available
information. Disclosure of this information would be an unreasonable invasion of personal privacy. Additionally,
please note that some of the travel expense receipt totals are shown in the local currency and not in Canadian
dollars.

The full text of sections 17 and 22 can be found at the foliowing link:
http://www.bdaws.ca/Recon/document/ID/freeside/96165 00




if you have any questions or concerns regarding BCLC's processing of your request, please contact me at
clantos@bcle.com, via mail or at (250) 377-2076.

Additionally, under section 52 of FIPPA, you may ask the Information and Privacy Commissioner to review this
reply to your request for information. You have 30 business days from the receipt of this notice to request a review
by writing to:
Office of the Information and Privacy Commissioner for British Columbia
P.0. Box 9038, Station Provincial Government
Victoria, BC VBW 5A4
T(250) 387-5629 F (250) 387-1696
Email info@oipc.be.ca  Online www.oipc.be.ca

Sincerely,
[ original signed by ]

Candice Lantos
Senior Freedom of Information Analyst
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